CHADBOURNE ELEMENTARY

Kimberley Pedrotti, Principal
801 Plymouth Ave. Fremont, CA 94539
T: 510-656-5242 F: 510-656-6026

December 9, 2020

Trudy Wentworth, School Secretary
Tammi Viegas, Attendance
Rod Victorine, Office Assistant

Dear Parents/Guardians,

My thanks to ali of you for attending Parent Teacher Conferences
via ZOOM this year. We had almost 100% of our parents attend
conferences with their child’s teacher. This year, probably more
than any other, those connections, updates, and time spent
“checking in” on how each student is doing is so important. We
sincerely care about every student and their family.

We have an update on the GATE process and Sibling Priority
enrollment from FUSD. The GATE process is still being revised,
however if you have a 5t or 6t grade student who was never tested
or identified in an earlier grade, please complete the parent
nomination form and submit it to me by Friday 12/11/2020. The link
can be found on the following page of this newsletter. For Sibling
Priority Enrollment, the process has been simplified. You do not
have to pick up a packet from our school site first. If Chadbourne
is your home school and you currently have an enrolled student in
Grades K - 5 at Chadbourne, simply enroll your incoming student
online between 1/11/2021 and 3/12/2021 and your incoming sibling
will automatically receive priority enroliment.

Remember that Friday, December 18" is an early release day.
Students are dismissed at 1:05. There will be no school during
Winter Break. We will see everyone’s smiling faces again when we
return on January 2, 2021.

From my heart to yours, | am wishing each of you joy, health, love,
peace, and happiness during this holiday season. Looking forward
to a more promising 2021!

Happy Holidays!
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Kimberley Pedrotti
Principal

A quick reminder: Although schools are closed, we maintain a COVID- 19
safe campus at school. If you are on campus for any reason please
remember to wear a mask and follow all social distancing protocols.
Remember that due to school closures it is easiest to reach us by
email.

Wishing all of our
Chadbourne Pioneers and
their families Happy
Holidays and a wonderful
winter break!

UPCOMING EVENTS...
DECEMBER

December Character Trait:
CITIZENSHIP

12/1/20- CFFA Meeting 7pm
12/18/20 — Chadbourne Spirit Day:

Winter Wonderland Day! $ .
12/18/20- Minimum Day (1:05pm)

12/21/20-1/1/21
Binter Break — No School

JANUARY
January Character Trait:
Planning & Decision Making

01/02/21- School Resumes

01/05/21- CFFA Meeting 7pm
01/18/21- NO SCHOOL -
Martin Luther King Jr. Day

01/29/21 — Chadbourne Spirit Day:
TWIN DAY! Find someone to dress
alike with.



2020/2021 GATE Update

Fremont Unified School District (FUSD) provides support for gifted and talented (GATE) students through
differentiated instruction. We believe that differentiated instruction not only serves the needs of our
exceptional students, but also enhances the entire educational program for all students.

In February of 2020, funding for the CogAT testing was cut as part of the budget savings. While the CogAT
testing has been the primary means of qualifying students for GATE identification we are now in the process
of identifying an alternative way of identifying students. There will not be a test for GATE eligibility given
this year. We are currently revising the GATE identification process and handbook FUSD will have an
update by Spring 2021.

During the 2020/21 school year we will continue to identify 5th and 6th grade students who were not
identified in an earlier grade. These students may be considered for GATE identification through the
professional judgement process. Teachers (staff only) and/or parents may nominate a student. A completed
nomination form must be submitted by the teacher or parent to the school Principal by December 11,

2020. Principals will set up meetings with the teacher, student, and parent to discuss the student’s eligibility
for GATE identification. In June 2021, parents, teachers, and students who applied for professional
judgement will be informed of their child’s GATE eligibility.
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Attendance Reminder for Families

Thank you Chadbourne families for ensuring our students are on time and in attendance for Distance
Learning! Our attendance rate for October was! That is great news! Our attendance rate through
November was at 98.9 %! Fantastic! Tardies are still in need of improvement, so let’s strive to log in on
time! Please remember to report all absences AND tardies on our attendance line: (510)656-5242

Option 7 to leave a message for our Attendance Clerk, Ms. Tammi Viegas.
Chadbourne Library
Please join the wonderful Joshua Chadbourne Elementary School library Facebook page.

Find us at Joshua Chadbourne Elementary School Library
Chadbourne Library Facebook




Health Tips from Nurse Andrew

Hello Chadbourne families! As we approach late fall and winter months, | encourage you to consider
getting the flu vaccine. Please also remember to practice good hand hygiene and continue to follow
Alameda County guidelines in an effort to reduce the spread of COVID-19. Check out this poster from the
Centers for Disease Control and Prevention for great tips: (https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-
ncov/prevent-getting-sick/prevention-H.pdf). Together, these efforts will help to protect yourself, your
family, and your community from these diseases.

Andrew Nguyen, RN, PHN
FUSD School Nurse
Chadbourne Elementary, Mattos Elementary & Irvington High School

Parent/Guardian Protocols During Distance Learning

As we move into a new full distance learning model this year, it's important for our parents/guardians and their
families to understand and respect the legal aspects pertaining to students, teachers, and staff.
Student Confidentiality

All students have the right to confidentiality, which extends to distance learning.

Exception: By law, staff members are mandated reporters and required to report suspected child abuse, as well as safety
concerns related to danger of self and to others.

To the extent possible, all students should remain in aconfidential setting while viewing in-classroom teaching.

Per Education Code 51512, it is illegal to record teachers and/or students. This is a violation ofstudent and staff privacy.
In-classroom teaching is for the personal use of the student for the sole purpose of distance learning.

Parents/guardians and family members of early elementary students may support students asthey learn how to use
online platforms to access learning.

We ask that parents/guardians who need to communicate with their student's teacher schedule a meeting with the
teacher so that the live instructional time can proceed without interruptions. All teachers have identified office hours to
support students and families.

Academic Integrity

FUSD places a high value on academic integrity and honesty. Students are expected to use only the resources and
references allowed by their teachers in completing assignments and assessments.

While collaborative work with other students is often encouraged and acceptable, students mustfollow teacher directions
when told to work independently.

Students who cheat on assignments or assessments will be penalized.

Student Dress Code and Behavior

Students should keep to the dress code as they would in a physical classroom, and avoid inappropriate clothes during a
live session.

The District has the right to monitor behavior, identify bullying, and set expectations for good behavior while using these
platforms.

The District may use audio or video recordings when investigating possible inappropriate behavior.

Visiting the School Site

Our school sites are closed to the public but there may be instances when the site administrator will contact you or
students to come to the site. In order to follow health and safety guidelines provided by the Alameda County Public Health
Department (ACPHD) and California Department of Public Health (CDPH), we ask that all visitors:

Maintain a social distance of six feet with anyone around you. In addition, we will only allow a maximum of two visitors at a
time in all school offices.

Wear face coverings at all times. Those without a face covering will not be allowed on any school property.

Limit their movement on campus to the school office only. Visitors, including parents/guardians, are not allowed to enter
the school grounds or classrooms.

Adhere to the drop off/pick up schedules for packets and assignments as determined and communicated by each school
site.

Best Practices for Students and Staff during Distance Learning

With an eye towards these privacy issues, we have put together the following shortlist of best practices when using
distance learning platforms:

Avoid uploading sensitive, confidential, or personally identifiable information to these platforms whenever possible.
Always access these platforms from the same device (e.g., designate one computer for distance learning; do not use
multiple computers or devices).

Regularly clear your internet history, including your browsing history, cache, and cookies.
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Use an advertisement blocking program while accessing these platforms.

2020-21 After-School Groups:

“Young Rembrandts - Elementary Drawing —
https: //www.voungrembrandts.com/eastbav/view-classes-enroll

*Speak Debate - ONLINE Confidence Building - info@speakdebate.com

*Kidz to Pros - After School Enrichment - https://www.kidztopros.com

*Cub Scout Pack 125 (Cub Master: Swaminathan Krishnamoorthy)
- chadbournepack125web@gmail.com

*Scouts BSA Troop 125 - contact: ammitjain@yahoo.com




November 16, 2020
Dear Parent/Guardian;:

During the 2020-21 school year, your child will be assessed a total of three times to help
determine areas where they may need additional support. These district assessments, along with
other classroom assessments, will be used to identify students who may have experienced
significant learning loss due to distance learning in the 2019-20 school year, as well measure
student progress of this year’s course standards to identify students who are at risk of
experiencing learning loss due to distance learning.

The first of these three assessments was administered during the month of October. School sites
are currently analyzing data collected from Assessment 1 to determine classroom and other
interventions that may need to be implemented for specific students. The Assessment 1 tests
were based on students’ previous year content standards in English Language Arts (ELA) and
Mathematics.

Parents/guardians currently have access to Assessment 1 results via the [lluminate Parent Portal.
Grade 6-12 Mathematics results are not in the Illuminate Parent Portal - please contact your
child’s teacher for assessment results. If you do not have access to the Illuminate Parent Portal,
please contact your child’s school office. The results of this assessment will not be used for
grading purposes and will be excluded from report card grades.

Assessments 2 and 3 will focus on your child’s current grade level content standards taught up to
that point in time. The testing windows will be as follows:
e Kindergarten - Grade 5
o ELA, Assessment 2: November 30, 2020 - December 11, 2020
o Mathematics, Assessment 2: January 6, 2021 - January 27, 2021
o ELA and Mathematics, Assessment 3: March 2021, dates TBD
e Grade 6 - Grade 12:
o ELA, Assessment 2: November 30, 2020 - December 11, 2020
o Mathematics, Assessment 2: January 25, 2021 - February 5, 2021
o ELA and Mathematics, Assessment 3: March 2021, dates TBD

If you have any questions regarding the results of these assessments or intervention your child
may be receiving, please contact your child’s teacher.

Sincerely,
FUSD Instructional Services Department
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COMMUNITY % hERE
=Health Walk
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iDale una propina saludable! Fomenta una alimentacion
saludable, mantenga una vida activa fisica y mentalmente!
iAyudenos a mantener nuestra comunidad saludable!

Las presentaciones se pueden enviar a

Los envios aprobados basados en tiza se mostraran en la
transmision web en vivo del evento el 19 de diciembre de
11 de la manana al mediodia. Las imagenes se aifadiran a
nuestro sitio web en bach.health.
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Give a healthy tip! Encourage healthy eating,
mindfulness or active living! Help keep our
community healthy!

Submissions can be sent to

Approved chalk-based submissions will be displayed on the
event’s live webstream on Dec. 19 from 11 am to noon.
Images will be added to our website at bach.health.
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M School Health Mobile Clinic

COMMUNITY
HEALTH

Cabrillo Elementary School

Dates & Hours:

Monday, December 7t : 10am-3:30pm
Monday, December 14t : 10am-3:30pm

Services include:

- School-enrollment physicals - Sports physicals -
- Immunizations (VFC Program provider) - TB screenings & testing - Flu Vaccine -

Accepted insurances:
Medi-Cal

Cost of service for uninsured & privately insured patients:
$20 CASH fee for physicals & immunizations

To schedule an appointment, call:
(510) 770-8040

Services are available for ages 2-24 years,
call for availability!

*Registration and consent forms must be completed by a parent or legal guardian.

For more information: bach.health | 510.770.8040 | Follow BACH on



Flu Clinic 2020-2021
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BAY AREA

COMMUNITY
HEALTH

Flu vaccines available while supplies last. Some fees may apply.

WINTER SPRLNG
FLU - It's not too late to...

Vaccinate!

Getting a flu vaccine now can protect you throughout the year, S5
Whylmmunize.org StopTheSpreadAZorg |

Drive-Thru Flu Clinic
39500 Liberty Street, Fremont, CA 94538
Ages 3 years and older

Please call 510-770-8040 to schedule an appointment
Please wear Wednesdays Saturdays
your mask and 3:00 pm to 6:00 pm 1:00 pm to 4:30 pm
stay in your Car | 2020 Oct. 21, 28 2020 Oct. 31 & Nov. 7, 21
2020 Nov. 4, 11, 18 2020 Dec. 5 &19
2020 Dec. 2,09 & 16 2021 Jan.16, Feb. 13 & Mar.6

Pediatrics Flu Clinic
2299 Mowry Avenue Suite 3B. Fremont CA 94538
Ages 6 months to 18 years (MediCAL CHDP only)

Wednesdays Thursdays
3:00 pm to 6:00 pm 3:00 PM to 6:00 PM
Oct., 2020 21 & 28 22 & 29
Nov., 2020 4,11, 18, 512,19,
Dec., 2020 2,9, 16, 23 3,10 & 17
Enter thru the designated Flu Clinic entrance.
Please wear your mask during your appointment.

Please call (510) 770-8040 and schedule your appointment
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School Health Mobile Clinic

December 2020

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday

30 1 2 3 4

Cabrillo Elem. |CLOSED Schilling Elem. | CLOSED CLOSED

10am-3:30pm 10am-3:30pm

7 8 9 10 11

Cabrillo Elem. |CLOSED Schilling Elem. | CLOSED CLOSED

10am-3:30pm 10am-3:30pm

14 15 16 17 18

Cabrillo Elem. |CLOSED Schilling Elem. |CLOSED CLOSED

10am-3:30pm 10am-3:30pm

21 22 23 24 25

CLOSED CLOSED CLOSED CLOSED - CLOSED -
HOLIDAY HOLIDAY

28 29 30 31 Jan. 1

CLOSED CLOSED CLOSED CLOSED- CLOSED-
HOLIDAY HOLIDAY

Services include:
- School-enrollment physicals - Sports physicals -
- Immunizations (VFC Program provider) - TB screenings & testing - Flu Vaccine -

Accepted insurances:
Medi-Cal

Cost of service for uninsured & privately insured patients:
$20 CASH fee for physicals & immunizations

To schedule an appointment, call:
(510) 770-8040

Services are available for ages 2-24 years, call for availability!
*Registration and consent forms must be completed by a parent or legal guardian.

For more information: bach.health | 510.770.8040 | Follow BACH on



School Location Addresses:

Cabirillo Elementary School: 36700 San Pedro Dr, Fremont, CA 94536

Schilling Elementary School: 36901 Spruce St, Newark, CA 94560



